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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 14 June 2021 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer). 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair), Lily Campbell (by telephone). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance
Sam Findlay taking notes for Cllr Graczyk and Chris Young of Best Edinburgh (part).

Public visitors 
1
Apologies were received from Alan Gordon, Ros Lennie, Margaret Campbell, 

Cllr Dixon and Rev Sam Torrens.
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 May 2021 were approved 
and adopted.
3 Police crime report
none
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:

4.1
SC reported that he believed that Scottish Water’s contractor is still working on the sewer running through Colinton Dell. He will check before next meeting. 
5 Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse redevelopment as housing: 
SC reported that permission to demolish the building and redevelop the site as a terrace of town houses was granted on 19 May, nem con by the DM Subcommittee. There was still no explanation why it took 3 years to determine or why local opposition had no effect. There was discussion regarding the future of the site and local knowledge. 
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): 
SC had tried to find out why demolition was so slow and why such a large pile of rubble had appeared. The agent for the planning application had been approached but had not got an answer from the developer (Audley Student Housing Ltd). 

5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Some work on services done but it is not known how much work has been done on internal conversion. No sign of the rear extension.
5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application. 

6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

6.1
MC on ReDrawing Edinburgh. 
In MC’s absence, SC read out her final report: Although the online activity programme ended in May, the ReDrawing Edinburgh content via our Facebook page is still available. She asked LCC to continue to encourage people to access the content via the Your Library website as this acts as a helpful hub for all of the ReDrawing Edinburgh content. The latest post is: Edinburgh City Archives - Home (facebook.com) and the link to Your Library: ReDrawing Edinburgh - Edinburgh. Although this project is now finished, on September 4 2021 in Spylaw Park (Art in the Park) there will be a showing (on a large screen) of the Colinton and including Longstone video. MC hoped that the weather would be good and suggested that this might be a nice visit; further detailed information will come.
6.2
JA reported attending a meeting of the Canal Community Action Group, where he raised concern about congestion on the towpath. He had suggested that the matter be referred to Scottish Canals, but doubted that they would take action. If not he planned to take the matter to CEC. 
7
Environment 
7.1
Restricted access to Redhall Grove:  
SC saw a newspaper notice re a Traffic Order but had not been able to obtain a copy from CEC (he has asked Cllr Dixon for help in the matter). Planters now in place with ‘road closed’ notices. 
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC gave an update on graffiti in the area. Much graffiti remains to be dealt with, especially by CEC. 
7.3
Flooding of subway: 
SC explained that work had been done to clear the drain and that, as a consequence, the flooding had stopped. This revealed a lot of mud and debris that needs clearing. However, water is still entering the subway at the south end, it’s thought from a leaking spring. He had attempted to get the Parks officer to take responsibility to deal with the leak but so far this had been unsuccessful. Consequently he was taking the matter up with Craig Dunlop’s superiors. No response yet. 
7.4
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)

DL reported his correspondence with Derryk Reid of SWEM regarding the latter’s proposal that LCC conduct a survey of local residents and present the result to a CEC committee. Obo LCC, DL had demurred and explained the impracticality of LCC conducting a realistic survey and his view and action was endorsed by the meeting. 
     When he joined the meeting, Chris Young of Low Traffic Corstorphine, a member group of BEST, explained how the CEC Spaces for People project is fundamentally about improving and supporting Edinburgh residents' choices to travel actively and thus lead more healthy lives. A copy of his presentation can be accessed at: LCC 14-6-21 SfP Talk notes - Google Docs. 
        SC apologised for not enabling Chris to join our previous meeting; it was his mistake. There followed a general discussion involving questions re the use of cars, pollution, surveys and public opinion. Specifically there was a discussion regarding Lanark Rd.         
8
Councillor’s report(s)
none
9
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported that, as there had been no transactions since the previous meeting, the bank balance remained at £1387.76. 

10
AOCB.
SC reported being advised that there is a proposal to use permitted development rights to upgrade the monopole (cell phone mast) base station located in the Golf Club’s Yard beside the level crossing by replacing the present 12 m high monopole with a 17 m high monopole the provide 5G coverage in the area.  The mast is operated by Telefonica UK and O2. The proposal does not require planning permission and the advice is merely for information. He suggested that we note it and that was agreed. 
11
Next meeting is scheduled for 13 September 2021, presumably by Zoom unless the present restrictions are lifted.
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